
I arrived in South Sudan in the middle of June for 
the refresher course. Every 12 to 16 months, we bring  
the chaplains in from the field to refit them and 
give them a three week break from the war. Pastors 
from around the world came to teach the Word and 
encourage the men. This year included 
Don McClure, Brett Bergstrom,  
Ken Graves, Gary Lawton, Shawn 
Stone, Jonathan Domingo and five 
Russian pastors. 
Every day, we killed two cows or five 
pigs just to feed the men. Each one 
needed to put on about 20 pounds 
from the loss of weight due to the lack 
of food at front line units. I told the 
kitchen to cook as much beans and 
corn maize as the men wanted. They were hungry 
and needed to gain weight. Often, they would eat 
three large helpings per meal. It was good to see them  
relaxed, enjoying Bible study and time to sit around 
with their brothers, just laughing and enjoying each 
other’s company.

This refresher course was special, because we dedicated 
Calvary Chapel Cush. Our new Calvary Chapel can 
hold 1,200 people per service. We will have three 
services:  one in English, the second in Arabic, and 
the third in Madi, the local dialect. It seems like this 

is the moment of green pastures,  
before the storm comes again.
In the last two years alone, 26 men 
have been killed in the service of 
Christ, which brings the total from 
our staff who have died to 39 men. 
As of this year, not one death had 
been reported. I thought it was a 
miracle that we had not lost anyone. 
Yet, when I arrived at the chaplains’ 
base, Michael, my senior chaplain, 
came to tell me that casualty reports 

were actively coming in from the front. The death 
toll had risen to 53 or 54 men, who lost their lives.  
Not all had fallen by the bullet. Quite a few men died 
due to the lack of proper medical care or the lack of 
food. This is always hard for me to hear, folks. I do not 
take the loss of life easily. I am still trying to sort out 

The hardest part 
about this job is 

not dying but 
leaving those left 

behind, who you 
want cared for.

One in Eight



the casualty reports and will need to update you in 
future newsletters as to how these men lived and died. 
If I dedicated one newsletter to each man, it would 
take over a year to inform you. So, I will group their 
stories together. 
As I was looking at the casualty reports, I had a hard 
revelation. I felt I needed to address this issue with the 
chaplains. That evening, I told the men, “Many of us 
have fallen and many more will. I want you men to go 
home and tell your wives that you love them and give 
them a kiss. Pick up your children and tell them that 
daddy will always love you. Try to explain to them the 
calling of Christ on your lives.” I told them that when 
I first came to this country that I became very aware 
of the danger I was in and I needed to express to my 
children my love for them. I would sit my children 
down, when they were small, and try to explain my 
calling to them without scaring them. I would say, 
“Dad wants you to remember that he will love you 
forever on this side of eternity and the other.” I wanted 
them to have this memory in the back of their minds 
should something happen—to remember that dad 
loves and loved me. The hardest part about this job is 
not dying but leaving those left behind, who you want 
cared for. I told the men that I had done the math–one,  
in every eight of us, will die for Christ. What came next,  
I didn’t expect. They all stood up and cheered.  
Then, it hit me that they consider to die for Christ is 
the highest calling in this life.

The church dedication was quite the event. 
The Minister for National Security, Lieutenant General 
Mamur, came to help dedicate the church. When his 
military staff came into the compound, all the vehicles 
were full of soldiers and many mounted with heavy 
machine guns. The South Sudan press came to cover 
the event and it was televised across the nation. Pastor 
Don Mclure did the main dedication of the church, 
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which blessed the chaplains to know that one of the 
original pastors, who served with Pastor Chuck, 
would come so far to be a part of the dedication. In 
attendance, we had two generals and several men 
appointed by the office of President for Religious 
Affairs, including many prominent pastors and leaders 
of the Church in South Sudan. The President sent his 
greetings, which for the church, was a great blessing 
to receive.
While all the visiting pastors were in the sanctuary, 
men with grenade launchers and heavy machine guns 
were standing everywhere to protect the Minister. Jean 
McClure said that she had never felt so safe in a church. 
As each official stood to talk, they all had nothing 
but praise for the work that was being done. For me,  
the time with the General was the best. I had lead him 
to Christ many years ago and I was the best man in 
his wedding, and Vicky, the maid of honor. During 
dinner, he reached over and pulled my forehead 
next to his and just said, “My brother, my brother.”  
His friendship has meant more to me than great riches. 

I do believe that he will be president someday. He is 
a godly man, but also a great warrior and I believe,  
a genius. His love for Vicky is great. He always says 
that when I am around, Vicky glitters. He is very aware 
of how much we love each other. He told me once 
that God had ordained that we were to be brothers 
in this life. It is true, God did ordain that we were to 
be brothers in this life and fight for the souls of the 
nation. He has helped lead his nation to freedom and 
is much like a King David. 
It seemed that every time I walked into a room every 
chaplain wanted to hug me. The men do see me as a 
father figure and I am proud to call them my sons.  
I left the U.S. 23 years ago to the most war-torn nation 
in Africa. Through all the hardship, it has become 
home to Vicky and I.

Wes Bentley 
Far Reaching Ministries

General Mamur
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With the collapse of the economy 
in South Sudan, hunger has 
become a deadly problem. We 
have witnessed a great number 
of people leaving the country. 
Close to half the population, 
in our village of Nimule, have 
left their homes and have gone 
to refugee camps in Uganda. 
Because of this situation, 
Far Reaching Ministries has 
made the decision to provide 
one meal a day of beans 

and corn maize to all the local school children in Nimule, 
South Sudan. This will be a large enough meal to get them 
through the day. Most people eat once or twice a day,  
so this is normal for them. 

Since we began this life-saving project in February 2017,  
the need has become so great that our staff is now feeding 
14,400 children. This cost is well over $50,000 a month, 
but we are determined that no child goes to bed hungry.  
To provide this blessing, we are asking the Body of Christ 
to come alongside with a financial gift. This is also a perfect 
opportunity to demonstrate God’s love in a very tangible 
way. Please indicate “FEEDING 14,400” on the enclosed gift 
card, along with your donation. Jesus fed the five thousand,  
but He said to the disciples that you will do even greater works.

FEEDING 14,400
Casa Horizonte orphanage has received 
a new child. Clara is just three years 
old. This precious child had been 
sexually abused by her father from the 
time she was two years old. She cannot 
walk or talk, and the staff is working 
with the doctors to find out what her  
long-term prognosis is.

In the few short weeks that Clara has been at Casa Horizonte, 
the staff has seen her improve; she now plays with the other 
children and even smiles and laughs. Her caretakers have 
started her with a walker to improve her mobility, so she will 
be able  to walk in the future. It is our hope that through prayer, 
and God’s people showing her love and tenderness, she will 
be able to heal from the trauma that has been inflicted on her. 

If you would like to donate towards Clara’s care, I can promise 
you we will give one hundred percent of your donation  
toward this child’s care and for her future needs. She requires 
24-hour care, seven days a week. To provide this level of care, 
we will need to raise several monthly sponsorships to cover 
the costs. If you would like to become a monthly sponsor 
for Clara at $50 a month, please fill out the enclosed card 
“FOR THE LOVE OF CLARA”. If you are unable to donate the 
full $50, your gift can be whatever God puts on your heart. 
One-time donations will also go towards her medical care 
and whatever else she will need.

FOR THE LOVE OF CLARA

In South Sudan and Uganda, we are 
building homes for widows who have 
suffered the loss of their husbands from 
war or at the hands of terrorists. This is 
an opportunity for God’s people to help 
the widows and families, to ease some 
of their anguish by having a secure place 
to live. These homes will not be western 
style-built houses—just bricks, cement 
and a metal roof. Each house will consist 
of two rooms. These new homes will be 
a great blessing to widows and their 
children, as most people in the bush live 
in a mud hut with a thatched roof. 

The cost to build each house is between $4,000 to $5,000, which is more than they would ever be able to afford. To be part of building 
a home for each widow, please indicate “WIDOW’S HOME” on the enclosed gift card with your donation. Please join us in prayer as 
these women take on the monumental task of raising a family on their own.

WIDOW’S HOME


